

FSU Pikes Delta Lambda Newsletter - December, 2016



Join the Old Guard of Delta Lambda!

Joining the Old Guard is easy. Contribution is only \$100 per year. Your gift goes toward strengthening the Bonds among alumni, and enriching both the alumni and undergraduate Delta Lambda experience. A list of the **2016 Old Guard Charter**Members appears at the end of this newsletter.

Click here to join the Old Guard now!



The next Alumni/Undergraduate monthly luncheon is *Wednesday, January 4th* at the University Center Club. The undergraduates will not be back yet, so this luncheon is just alumni. Come enjoy yarns and stories of chapter days! We'll have all of the 32 issues of Pikeboy and Pikes Illustrated since 1971 for your enjoyment.

+Sign up for the monthly e-newsletter at: fsupikes.com



If you would like to send a letter or comment to your Delta Lambda Brothers for inclusion in the Newsletter, please use this link:

Send info for Newsletter



New Delta Lambda Executive Officers for 2017

Joey Myers, Member-at-Large; Connor Riley, External Vice president; Kevin Stokes, SMC (President); Ben White, Internal Vice President; Eric Abbott, Sergeant-at-Arms; Griffin Wilcox, ThC (Treasurer). Steven McFall will remain Rush Chairman through spring, 2017. A complete list of new officers.

New SMC Kevin Stokes reports that Pike is leading in the race for the Overall Intramural Trophy, and Kyle Hill '16 has been slated to run for Student Body President by the Advance Party. Omar Pimentel '16 was named the Budget Chairman of the Student Senate.

Dylan Jones 15' has won Diamond Man of ADPi Sorority for the coming year. This is the second consecutive year that a Pike will be ADPi Man. Nic McLean 14' just won Zeta King. Pike now has the man of the year for Zeta, Tri Delt, and ADPi, and has a strong chance of becoming the next KD man.

Dylan Jones was also named as the next IFC Internal Vice President, and Ryan Turnage '14 was named IFC External VP. It's extremely rare for any one fraternity to have multiple representatives on IFC Exec.



Pikes are ADPi Diamond Man (again) and Zeta King in 2016-17

Monthly Luncheon - University Center Club



Next Alumni Luncheon: Wednesday, January 4th, 2016 @ 12:00 noon.

Pike alumni gather for lunch and fellowship on the first Wednesday of every month at the University Center Club at noon. Special guests include the Undergraduate Delta Lambda Chapter officers, who

will report the latest on Chapter operations and achievements. All alumni are welcome and encouraged to attend. Luncheon begins at noon and will conclude by 1 pm.

Chapter & Alumni Calendar

- January 4th Monthly Alumni Luncheon
- January 9th Classes begin
- February 1st Monthly Alumni Luncheon
- March 1st Monthly Alumni Luncheon / Founders' Day
- March 13-17 Spring Break
- April 5th Monthly Alumni Luncheon
- April 28th Last day of classes

Delta Lambda Sires & Sons

When he served a Chapter Advisor, Doug Russell '79 created the Delta Lambda Legacy Dads. Doug's son Tyler '10 was just entering the Chapter and Doug recognized the enduring strength Delta Lambda Dads bring to the Chapter. "A happy dad is a generous dad," says Doug. From the moment the Chapter re-Chartered in 2001, Pike rush chairmen have given special priority to the sons of Delta Lambda alumni; many of these legacies are serving and have served as Chapter officers.

This November saw seven sons of Pike fathers initiated with their 60-man pledge class. They are Zach Barwick (father David Barwick '82 [UCF]), Matthew Black (father Scott Black '81), Steven Centeno (father Tobyn De Young '86), Alex Gutierrez (father Chris Gutierrez '87 [UF]), Sterling Gutting (father David Gutting '83), Ryan Markowski (father Mike Markowski '75) and Wyatt Rancourt (father David Rancourt '84). In addition, pledge class President Cal Shaw is the nephew of Mike Fuentes '78.



Standing: Chapter Advisor Joe Feheley '81 (son Sean Feheley '14), Doug Russell '79 (son Tyler Russell '10), David Gutting '83, David Rancourt '84, Mike Markowski '75, Steven Centeno '16, Tobyn De Young '86, Scott Gutierrez '91 [UF], Chris Gutterez '87 [UF].

Kneeling: Sterling Gutting '16, Wyatt Rancourt '16, Ryan Markowski '16, Alex Gutierrez '16.



Each semester on the morning of Initiation, the Legacy Dads are invited to meet secretly at a coffee shop across Ocala Road from the Pike house. The sons do not know their dads will be present for the Initiation Ceremony. This fall, 2016 contingent of Legacy Dads purchased \$4,500 worth of new Initiation regalia for the chapter.

Left to right: Scott Gutierrez '91 [UF], Doug Russell '79 (Tyler '10), Brent Sembler '78 (Logan '09), David Rancourt '84 (Wyatt '16), Jimmy Keen '73 (Michael '14), David Gutting '83 (Sterling '16), Chris Gutierrez '87 [UF] (Alex '16), Joe Feheley '81 (Sean '14).

Standing: Mike Markowski '75 (Ryan '16, and Reeve '14), Tobyn De Young '86 (Steven '16), Charlie Barnes '65.





Left: Former Chapter Advisor Doug Russell '78 took special pleasure in performing the SMC role in the initiation of Wyatt Rancourt '16. When Russell was SMC in 1984 he also performed the initiation of Wyatt's father, David Rancourt '84. Rancourt himself would become SMC in 1986.

Right: Former Varsity Swim captain Brett Lindquist '81 with wife Cindy, daughter Kendall, and son, FSU Lacrosse star Cole Lindquist '13.





Left: **Bobby Bowden '49** at the Pike house after participating in son **Jeff Bowden's** initiation in 1980. Right: In 2015, Coach Bowden and his grandson **Michael Madden '14**. Michael's father was **John Madden '78** (ad astra). Michael's mother is former Little Sister Ginger Bowden (Tri-Delt).





New Chapter Advisor Joe Feheley '81 and his wife Olga

Lieutenant Colonel **Joe Feheley '81** is an Air Force F16 pilot. He is pursuing graduate studies at Florida State, and assumed the role of Chapter Advisor in September. Joe is also a Legacy Dad; his son **Sean Feheley '14** is an undergraduate member.



Photo provided by Olga Feheley. Reunion of friends from Tampa Chamberlin. From left, standing: Tony Scarpo '80, Chuck Prather (Sigma Chi), Joe Feheley '81, Griffin Siegel '78, Bobby Fedor '81, Mark Gambill '81, Adam Kurzweil '81 and Karen Johnson Kalleja.

Front kneeling: Mike Burdick (Sigma Chi), Bruce Johnson '81.



Photo courtesy of Jimmy Keen '73. September 9, 2016 at the FSU Athletic Hall of Fame Banquet: Coach Mike Martin '06, Sean Feheley '14, Barry Smith '72, Chris Dietz '87, David Rancourt '84, Jimmy Keen '73, Gene Deckerhoff '14, Gary Prescott '72, Charlie Barnes '65, Ed Barnes '70, Harvey Mackler '72 [U-Penn], Brent Sembler '78.



Erika Carlson Lord sent this "Christmas Party at the Cones" with Pike Brothers: Wade Wilcox '86, (Michelle Bills), Rich Lord '84 (Erika Lord), Russ Artz '84 (Mary Ann Artz), Dan Cone '81 (Chris Cone), Martin Cone '83, Marty Riggs '83 (Heather Riggs).



FSU vs. Miami Reunion Party in Coral Gables: Walter Flinn '86, Pete Giotta '83, Rob Haff '83, Charlie Benoit '81, Bill Kaler '81 and Dave Day '84.

2016 Old Guard Charter Members



We are deeply grateful for all of the support provided by loyal alumni.

Membership in the Old Guard of Delta Lambda is \$100 per year. The Old Guard was reconstituted in 2016 from an earlier fund that was discontinued in 1988 when the Chapter fell silent.

Donors who make a **single gift of \$1,000** are recognized as members of the **Sembler Society**, and their contribution entitles them to Old Guard membership for 10 years.

The Old Guard is the Delta Lambda annual fund; none of these current contributions reflect the millions in gifts raised during the **Legends of**

Delta Lambda Capital Campaign in 2001-2004.

- Dan Akre '83
- Charlie Barnes '65
- Robert C. Bowden '49 (Alpha Pi, Samford University) (Son Jeff Bowden '80; grandson Michael Madden '15)
- Dustin Daniels '10
- Tobyn De Young '86 (Sembler Society, son Steven Centeno '16)
- Chris Dietz '87 (son Caleb Dietz '11)
- Jeff Epley '96 (Iota Gamma, Nebraska-Kearney) (Jeff transferred to FSU and was a Colony member in 2000)
- Chris Gutierrez '87 (Alpha Eta, University of Florida) (Sembler Society son Alex Gutierrez '16)
- David Gutting '83 (Sembler Society, son Sterling Gutting '16)
- Mike Halfacre '85
- Bob Hall '49 Delta Lambda Charter Member
- Scott Howell '06
- Jay Johnson '83 Past SMC
- Jimmy Keen '73 (son Michael Keen '14)
- David Kresge '73 (David Kresge is the first to join the Old Guard following its reorganization in 2016)
- Carlos Lindo '05 Past SMC
- Mike Markowski '75 Past SMC (sons Reeve Markowski '14 and Ryan Markowsi '16)
- Noah McKinnon '65
- Marco Novak '01
- Joel Padgett '71
- David Rancourt '84 Past SMC (Sembler Society son Wyatt Rancourt '16)
- Matt Raulerson '83 Past SMC (Sembler Society)
- Doug Russell '79 Past SMC (son Tyler Russell '10)
- Brent Sembler '78 (Sembler Society son Logan Sembler '09)
- Griffin Siegel '78

2016 Chapter Executive Council

- SMC (President): Kevin Stokes
- Internal Vice President: Ben White
- External Vice President: Connor Riley
- Excellence Officer: Omar Pimentel
- Secretary: Brendan Langley
- Pledge Educator: Trey Ville
- Rush Chairman: Steven McFall
- Treasurer: Griffin Wilcox
- House Manager: Rob Hicks
- Risk Management: Connor Mackenzie
- Title IX Chairman: Austin McLeod
- Member At Large: Joey Myers
- Sergeant At Arms (Judicial Officer): Eric Abbott
- IFC Representative: Dylan Jones
- Intramural Sports Chairman: Austin Labban
- Social Chairman: to be determined
- Alumni Liaison: Peter Singhal [Assistant, Chandler Stutler)
- Political Officer: Hunter Anger
- Legal Liaison: to be determined
- Pikes Illustrated Editor 2016: Eric Natelson
- Ritualist: Dalton Council

Alumni Advisory Board

- Chapter Advisor: Joe Feheley '81
- Legends of Delta Lambda: Brent Sembler '78, Chairman
- Legends Oversight and Chairman of House Management: Jimmy Keen '73
- Rush Advisors: Doug Russell '79 and Charlie Barnes '65
- Pikes Illustrated Editor 2016: (undergraduate Eric Natelson)
- Faculty Advisors: Andy Miller '70, Doug Tatum '77
- Finance Advisors to the Secretary and Treasurer: Eli Nortelus '01 and Doug Russell '79
- Risk Management: Jimmy Keen '73, Chairman; Don Pumphrey, Jr. '06, Clint Wallace '01, Matt Liebenhaut '01, Carlos Lindo '05.
- Pledge Education Advisor: Dustin Daniels '10
- Technology Advisor & Webmaster: Chris Dietz '87
- Gene Strickland '81, engineering consultant
- Alumni Association Co-Chairman: Gary Prescott '72 and Mark Smith '78.
- Alumni Association Committee: Eric Carr '01, President; Gary Prescott '72, Mark Smith '78, Bob Hall '49 (Charter Member), Phil Doumar '09, Jarrod Germano '07
- Newsletter Editor: Charlie Barnes '65
- Newsletter Publisher: Chris Dietz '87
- Education/Scholarship Advisor: Scottie Howell '06 ('88 Fireman)
- Ambassador: Bob Hall '49
- Chaplaincy Advisor: Rev. Rick Blythe '72
- Political Advisors: Bob McKnight '62 (Fla. Southern College); Scottie Howell '06 ('88)
- Mentoring Advisors: Jimmy Keen '73; Doug Tatum '77; Eric Carr '01

Subscribe to the FSU Pikes Monthly Newsletter

Join the Old Guard

Visit the website FSUPikes.com

© Copyright 2016 - Pi Kappa Alpha - Delta Lambda Chapter - Florida State University. All Rights Reserved.